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St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School - Newsletter
2nd February 2018 (522)
Tel: 0161-205-1700

Sunday Masses: Vigil Mass – Saturday, 6.30 p.m. at St. Malachy’s

9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. (signed for the deaf) at St. Patrick’s

                      Parish Website: www.sspatrickmalachy.org.uk
School Website: www.stedmundsrcprimaryschool.co.uk
School Twitter account: @stedmundsrcps

Facebook page: St. Edmund’s Roman Catholic Primary School

If there is any parent who wishes their child to be baptised, please contact the Parish Priest of the parish in which you live.  If you live within the boundaries of this parish, please see Father Jim after one of the weekend Masses listed above.
Our next statement to live by is: ‘I can work, rest and pray each day.’
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ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY MATTERS! 

	Nursery: 97.5%
	Reception: 97.3%
	Year 1: 94.8%
	Year 2: 98.5%

	Year 3: 97.8%
	Year 4: 96.7%
	Year 5: 99.7%
	Year 6: 100%


Congratulations to everyone this week as we have reached our attendance target for the first time in 2018!!! An extra special well done to Year 6 who have achieved 100% last week and so had own clothes day today as well as an ice cream party for having the best attendance in January- see, SATs preparation isn’t all that bad! Well done children! You are excellent leaders and role models to our younger pupils and your parents will be very proud of you! 
PRAYER AND WORSHIP:  Please join the Year 1 and Year 2 classes on Tuesday at 9:30 a.m. to help them celebrate their special Mass on ‘Listening’ and how important this is in our daily lives.  You are all very welcome!
CARITAS AMBASSADORS: We are always looking for ways in which our pupils can be leaders, agents for change in our society…and there is no better way that with teaming up with Caritas to help make a better future! Our ambassadors have made a pledge to help our school commit to change and will be holding meetings with the JLT and senior leaders in school shortly to put their action plans together.  Watch this space! 
SCHOOL FUND: School fund can be paid through Agora. Please support our school fund. It is only 50p a week or £1 a family.  If parents don’t make the contributions, we are unable to plan all of the lovely crafts children like to do throughout the year. #PLEASESUPPORTYOURSCHOOL

BREAKFAST CLUB: Breakfast club starts each day at 8:00 a.m.  For insurance reasons, we cannot have children arriving at school prior to that time and so those attending should not be dropped off any earlier than 7:55 a.m.   In addition to this, the last serving for breakfast is 8:20 a.m.  As previously explained, our team in the kitchen have 210 dinners to make each day once they have finished Breakfast Club which, as we can all imagine, is a huge challenge!  If you are going to be arriving after 8:20 a.m. for Breakfast Club, we will assume that your child has already eaten.  Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
STAYING SAFE BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL: As you know, unless your child is attending Breakfast Club, school starts at 8.50 a.m. Up until that time, parents are responsible for the safety of their own children whilst in the vicinity of school – this includes: whilst they are on the road; in the carpark; on the pathways and in the playground.  Therefore, we expect children to stand and stay with their parents until the school bell rings and we expect parents to be responsible for their own child’s safety and behaviour.  This is the same at the end of the day.  We appreciate your co-operation in this matter and we will remind children of our expectations too.
HALF TERM: Please remember that the children break up on Thursday, 15th February 2018 at 3:15 p.m.  If you would like to pay dinner money until the end of the half term, the total for 9 days is £20.07 which is payable through Agora. 
MANCHESTER ADULT EDUCATION: Would you like to help more with your child’s maths homework? Manchester Communication Academy is holding a free course which will be delivered by Manchester Adult Education Service.  The session will be on Thursday, 15th February 2018 at 2 p.m. - you are invited to go along and learn more about how children are taught maths in 2018 and you’ll hear all about resources and activities that might be useful! For more information, please contact MCA on 0161 202 0161. 
A HEALTHY COFFEE MORNING: Thank you to all of those parents who came to our ‘Healthy Coffee Morning’ and chatted with our school nurse and Special Educational Needs Coordinator, Mrs Shaw.  It was lovely to see so many parents there and we look forward to seeing you at the next one very soon!
ONLINE FREE SCHOOL MEAL CHECKER: All parents are asked to register with the Online Free School Meal checker as soon as possible using the online form at https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims/     
It is a one off registration per child and is really quick and easy to do.  You will receive an instant answer and school will be notified and kept up to date.  Please make every effort to register this weekend if you haven’t already done so.  If you need any help with this, please contact the school office.
SAFER INTERNET USE: With ‘Safer Internet Day’ fast approaching, now is a great time to have a check over your child’s online safety.  Netaware.org.uk is a fantastic website which will really help!  We will be holding #SID in school on Tuesday, 6th February in order to raise awareness with our children and parents to highlight safe internet and Social Media usage.  The theme this year is, ‘Be the change: unite for a better internet’. This will be the focus for our day in school and each class will be doing activities working towards making this possible!   

MATHLETE OF THE WEEK: This week’s winners are: 
Reception: Lailah (2530)     Year 2:  Joel (2040pts)    
Year 3: Kayden P (2560pts)     Year 4: Meya (440)   Year 5: Justice (3847pts)  

Year 6: Montanna (4092pts) and the whole school winner goes to …Samuel in Year 1 with a fantastic score of- 6684pts!!!  Well done to all our winners this week! Don’t forget that Mathletics can be accessed at home too – see your teacher if you need reminding of the login details. 

GOOD NEWS – SUPERSTAR PUPILS: The following pupils have either impressed their teachers or lunchtime staff this week and were rewarded in our weekly assembly:

Kimberley (Y1)     Jenson (Y1)     David (Y6)     Elizabeth (Y6)     Teniola (Y5)     Success (Y5)     
Hassan (Y4)     Brierley (Y4)     Cameron (Y3)     Claudia (Y3)    

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
	Tuesday, 6th February
	Mass at 9:30 a.m. led by Year 2

Safer Internet Day

	Thursday, 8th February
	CITC in to work with Y1 – Y6

Specialist Art teacher in to work with Nursery 

	Wednesday, 14th February
	Ash Wednesday Liturgy led by staff 11:00 a.m.
Lent begins

	Thursday, 15th February
	Non-uniform day to support school fund with a donation of 50p or £1 per family.
CITC in to work with Y1 – Y6

Specialist Art teacher in to work with Reception
School closes for the half term break at 3.15 p.m.

	Friday, 16th February
	INSET day for staff 

	Monday, 26th February
	School opens at 8:50 a.m.

	Thursday, 1st March
	World Book Day

	Sunday, 1st April
	Easter Sunday


SPECIAL PRAYERS: 
Please remember the following people in your prayers this week: Sister Philomena (90th birthday), our school community and all of their prayers and special intentions. 
 Please let us know by informing the office if you would like us to include a member of your family in our prayers.
